Environmental Protection

~ Twin Towers Office Building
Lawton Chiles 2600 Blair Stone Road Virginia B. Wetherell
Governor Tallahassee, Fiorida 32399-2400 Secretary

August 31, 1994
CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Doug Turner

Plant Manager

D=-Graphics

3389 Powers Avenue
Jacksonville, Florida 32207

RE: Request for Permit Modification
AC 16-256153 (PSD~FL-218)
D-Graphics, Jacksonville, Florida

Dear‘Mr. Turner:

Your application; dated August 9, 1994, has been reviewed by
the Department. From the information and data provided in
your application, your request is subject to the new source
review requirements for a modification of a major facility
in a nonattainment area. [Rule 62-212.500(2) (d), Florida
Administrative Code (F.A.C.)] Since the requested
modification would result in a significant net emissions
increase of an affected pollutant, volatile organic
compounds (VOC), pursuant to Rule 62-212.500(2) (d)4.a and
"Rule 62-212.500(2) (e)l. and 2., F.A.C., then the regquested
modification is subject to the provisions of Rule 62-
212.500(4), F.A.C. Pursuant to Rule 62-212.500(4) (c),
F.A.C., the applicant must provide sufficient creditable
emissions offsets in accordance with Rule 62-212.500(5),
F.A.C., before the Department can continue review of your
modification. '

If you have any questions you may contact Btucé;Mitchell at
(904) 488-1344 or write to me at the above .address.

Sincérely,

’ pl A noum
C. Brown, Jx/i, P.E.
dministrator

Air Permitting and Standards

JCB/CSL

'cc: J. Cole, NED J. Harper, U.S. EPA
R. Roberson, AQD RESD J. Bunyak, NPS
J. Manning, Consultant
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Department of
Environmental Protection

Twin Towers Office Building
Lawton Chiles ' 2600 Blair Stone Road Virginia B. Wetherell
Governor Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 Secretary

August 19, 1994

Mr. R. H. Collom, Jr., Chief

Air Protection Branch
Environmental Protection Division
Georgia Dept. of Natural Resources
270 Washington Street, S.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 30334

RE: D~-Graphics Division
JSC/CCA, Boiler No. 4
Duval County, PSD-FL-218

Dear Mr. Collom:

The Department has received the above referenced PSD application
package. Please review this package and forward your comments to
the Department’s Bureau of Air Regulation by September 6, 1994..
The Bureau’s FAX number is (904)922-6979.

If you have any questions, please contact Charles Logan or Cleve
Holladay at (904)488-1344 or write to me at the above address.

Sincerely,

7/-iC. H. Fancy, P.E.
Chief
Bureau of Air Regulation
CHF /pa

Enclosures
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